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STATE FIRE MARSHAL WARNS OF HAZARDS 

FROM STORM CLEAN UP

The storm yesterday left a large part of New Hampshire with significant damage to structures, landscape and infrastructure. As we enter into the clean up of buildings and trees we want people to think about their safety and the safety of those around them.  

Unintentional carbon monoxide (CO) poisoning kills and injures people across the nation and New Hampshire each year. “Generators are a common source of unintentional carbon monoxide poisoning in New Hampshire”, warned State Fire Marshal Bill Degnan. When using a generator have it at least ten feet from your home with the exhaust facing away from the house. Never run a generator inside of any building, including a garage with an open door. Carbon Monoxide is the silent killer. You cannot see, taste or smell carbon monoxide, but it can cause severe health problems or death. It is important that everyone have carbon monoxide detectors where they sleep.” Also insure that the connection between your home and the main power line is disconnected. This will prevent any back feed of electricity into the power lines that are compromised, endangering neighbors or the power company technicians working on the lines.

Caution needs to be used in cutting and moving trees. Chainsaws are a powerful tool and need to be handled with care. Working around damaged trees can present a hazard that you may not easily recognize and you need to insure that you are not in a position that a tree may fall on you or others. 

Degnan also states that it is critical that every home has at least one smoke and carbon monoxide detector on each floor level and they are interconnected.  Check your battery backup on these detectors by depressing the test button to see if it goes into alarm. Fire Marshal Degnan emphasizes that “every family should develop and practice a home fire escape plan. Smoke and carbon monoxide detectors should be tested regularly to insure you have the minimum level of protection in your home. 

For further information concerning safety, contact your local fire department or the State Fire Marshal’s Office. If you suspect carbon monoxide or any emergency call 911 immediately.

                                              - END -

